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You can now follow us on Twitter and Facebook  

 
@Haygrove  

 
 www.facebook.com/haygroveschool  
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

I do hope that the start of 2017 has been a good one for you.  
Here at Haygrove, the new term has started well with our Year 11 
studentsô receiving their HSCE certificates which we hope will 
motivate them to keep working hard to gain the GCSEs that they 
deserve in the summer. Congratulations to them all on their 
excellent progress so far. Our new Student Senate was also 
launched with each of the student members receiving a badge for 
their blazer that they can wear with pride. 
 

Our new First Impressions initiative has had a real impact with the 
number of students receiving signatures for non-compliance falling 
significantly after the first week. It is making a positive difference 
and our staff, especially our team of Tutors, are able to focus on 
talking to students about their learning and other school activities 
rather than uniform issues. I would like to congratulate our students 
for their commitment to school expectations and thank you, as 
parents, for supporting us in maintaining our high standards. We 
can all agree, I hope, that first impressions are always important! 
 

Over the next few weeks, Haygrove School will be applying to the 

Government to set up a new school on the west side of Bridgwater 

for students aged 3 ï 16 years. The town is set to grow 

significantly with increased demand for housing generating a need 

for more school places. The training and employment that this 

industrial and business expansion will bring to our students is very 

exciting. We want to make sure that Bridgwaterôs children benefit 

from a high-quality education so that they can take advantage of 

the opportunities that will exist for them in the future. A new school 

will help to achieve this aim. Shortly, every parent will receive a 

letter outlining our plans and asking for your support for this 

exciting development. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mrs K C Canham 

Headteacher 
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BOOK OF THE MONTH   

/ƘŀǎƛƴƎ ¢ƘŜ {ǘŀǊǎ by Malorie Blackman 

Drawing on Shakespeareôs Othello for inspiration, 
Malorie Blackman entwines mystery thriller,  
heart-rending love story and space adventure in 
her new highly recommended read. 
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Thanks to your generous food bank and hamper 

donations that we received last year, the food bank 

collections have now started again!  

This term will be Year 11s 

chance to contribute with next 

term allocated to Year 9. More 

information and reminders will 

go into registers. 

9ƳōǊŀŎƛƴƎ Dƭƻōŀƭ  
[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
 

Haygrove School recently became an Expert 

Centre for Somersetôs Global Learning Programme 

(GLP). This builds on our existing commitment to 

internationalism and will help us develop new 

approaches to equipping students at Haygrove and 

in our network schools to make a positive 

contribution to a globalised world. The GLP is a 

ground-breaking national network of like-minded 

schools that will help teachers to deliver effective 

teaching and learning about development and 

global issues at Key Stages 2 and 3. To help 

support our work in this area, DT teacher Mr 

Stannett is taking on the role of Global Learning  

Co-ordination for Haygrove's network of schools. 

We are delighted to be receiving an Innovation 

Fund research grant to help us analyse the impact 

and success of our 

accredited  óGoal Gettersô 

programme for our own Year 

7 ï 9 students which we are 

launching in assemblies 

this January. 

On the last week of term, we turned the volume up 

to 11 for the annual School of Rock concert. Tickets 

were sold out for this high octane event showcasing 

the musical talents of our students across all year 

groups. The theme of this yearôs battle of the bands 

was óBest of Britishô, and for some of the Year 7 

students that took part, this was the first time 

performing to a crowd since starting to learn their 

instruments at the beginning of term! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The trophy for óBest Band Imageô went to Year 7 girl

-band The Cordettes, whilst óBest Guitar Soloô was 

given jointly to guitar-playing duo in Spoken by Six. 

The prestigious óSchool of Rock Champions 2016ô 

trophy was awarded to Year 10/11 band óLightbulbs 

of Soundô who recently performed at the Bridgwater 

Christmas Lights switch-on event. 

SCHOOL OF ROCK  
Haygrove presents... 

Looking for a place to have fun or 

óLegoô of some stress?  

Come and get creative at Lego Club, which runs 

every Thursday lunchtime in Room 32! 

 
 
 
 
See the extra curriculum programme on the last 

page to see the entire list of our exciting clubs 

available. 
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Can you help our students gain 
enterprise and 
employability skills? 
 
Young Enterprise are 
joining our Year 8 students 
on Thursday 9th February 
to run a one-day Small 
Business Challenge 
Masterclass.  
We need parent volunteers 
to support small teams of students (8 students per 
team) throughout the day with a range of 
challenges and activities.  
 
Haygrove staff and Young Enterprise staff will 
always be on hand and you do not need any 
previous experience of volunteering or working with 
young people. If you own or work for a small 
business and could lend your knowledge and 
experience to make sure out students get the most 
from this experience, we would love to hear from 
you. 
 
Contact Mrs Morgan in Student Services 
clmorgan@educ.somerset.gov.uk 

E-Safety Update 
 

Yellow is an app that 
parents of children using Snapchat will need to be 
aware of. It has an age rating of 18 but has no 
checks on the age of the user. It has been 
described as óTinder for teensô although the makers 
describe it as a way to make friends on Snapchat. 
When you sign up to this third party app, you are 
asked ñAre you looking for boys, girls or both?ò and 
are then asked to allow access to your location. 
You can then swipe right to contact someone or to 
accept someone who will then get your Snapchat 
username. We therefore advise parents to be extra 
vigilant of their childrenôs use of social media 
especially with the potential dangers this growing 
app may provoke. 

First Impressions Card 

In order to support our 
commitment to high 
standards of school 
uniform, we have 
introduced a 'First 
Impressions' card that 
has been given to 
every student and will 
be used to record incidents where they fail to 
comply with our uniform and personal presentation 
standards. The card will also enable us to 
acknowledge those students who are consistent in 
meeting these expectations. 

How does the First Impressions Card work? 
¶ Students are expected to carry the card with 
them at all times (in their blazer pocket).  

¶ If a studentôs uniform and presentation is not 
meeting the school uniform and presentation 
standards, this will be recorded on their card, 
signed and dated by a member of staff. If a 
student receives three signatures, on the third 
occasion they will be internally excluded for a 
school day or until the matter is resolved.  

¶ E-praise points will be awarded to students 
whose cards remain unsigned at the end of 
each half term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Student Senate offers an opportunity for all 
students in the school to voice their ideas, opinions 
and any recommendations they may have about 
school life. Whatever the issue or feedback, the 
selected students represent the rest of their 
respective year groups at meeting with 
Headteacher Mrs Canham. 

Talking about why she wanted to be part of the 
Student Senate, Maisey Pope who representative 
Year 7 said, ñI wanted to show that I could be a 
good leader for my year group and speak up on 
their behalf. I want to help to make things better for 
us.ò 

Callum Pope, who is also one of the Year 10 
Senate members reflected on what he hopes the 
group can achieve, ñWe want our ideas about how 
school life could be improved to be heard and we 
intend to work together to ensure students feel fully 
involved and part of how things evolve in the 
future.ò 
Student Senate: Mofifoluwa Fagbohun, Robert 
Williams, Maisey Pope, Mary Lockyer, Ted 
Kelly, Josh Watts, Callum Pope, Abbie Newton, 
Ruben Marshall and Manon Wilson. 

The  S t u d e n t   S e n a t e  

mailto:clmorgan@educ.somerset.gov.uk

